
 
August 10, 2023 

 
Office of Indiana Governor Eric J. Holcomb 
Governor Eric J. Holcomb 
200 W Washington Street 
Indianapolis, IN 46204 
 

Re: Fears About Our Children Losing Access to Applied Behavioral Analysis (ABA) Therapy 
  
Dear Governor Holcomb,  

We call on you to please step in to stop your administration’s proposed significant cuts to 
Medicaid for Applied Behavioral Analysis (ABA) therapy for children with autism. We have 
heard that the proposed rate is below what it costs ABA centers to provide high-quality care to 
our children.  

If your Office of Medicaid Policy and Planning (OMPP) moves forward with the proposed rate 
reduction, we worry that our ABA centers will be forced to close, and our children will lose 
access to the care they need. This would devastate families like ours who rely on ABA therapy 
and leave us nowhere to turn.  

We cannot overstate how important ABA therapy is to our children and our families and how 
detrimental it would be if our ABA therapy centers close or stop accepting new patients that rely 
on Medicaid. For many of us, our child’s ABA therapy center is a safe haven – the one place we 
can comfortably drop off our kids, knowing they will be safe, understood, and taught life-long 
skills to help them live fulfilled, independent lives. 

If our ABA therapy centers close, our kids would be forced into two options: lose access to ABA 
therapy services and be shifted into a public-school environment that is unprepared to provide 
the services they need or stay at home all day and receive ABA therapy at home, which doesn’t 
achieve the same outcomes for many kids.  

Neither option can work for our families.  

Many of us tried to put our children in public schools, but they simply are not equipped to give 
our children the care they need. What’s more, ABA center closures will simply shift the burden 
of care to Indiana’s schools which don’t have the resources or the trained staff to suddenly, mid-
year, provide tailored care and special services that our children need.  

ABA therapy at home is also not feasible for many families or our children. For one, it requires 
parents to stay home all day with our children, impacting employment. This imposes an 
enormous financial burden on families that depend on Medicaid and already face personal and 
economic strain – especially single-parent households.  



 
Secondly, ABA centers have been vital to our child’s progress as centers provide intensive 
therapy in structured settings and increased peer interactions that make a critical difference in 
preparing them for a transition to school. The same level of care and progress is unlikely if our 
children are forced to have ABA therapy at home. A change to at home ABA therapy only in 
Indiana is terrifying for parents like us who rely on this care every day to improve our children’s 
lives and provide a safe, enriching environment for them while we’re at work.  

Governor Holcomb, as you can see, OMPP’s proposed reimbursement cut will lead to disastrous 
consequences for children with autism and create a system where Hoosier families with private 
insurance receive superior services to families on Medicaid. There is a small window of time 
early in life when ABA therapy is most effective. If our children lose access to center-based 
ABA therapy, they will never recover the time – and progress – lost. 

We ask you please to reconsider these cuts and adopt a financially sustainable rate that keeps 
ABA centers open, therapists employed, and our children in ABA therapy. 

 

Thank you, 

Emily Halcomb 
Marion County 

Rachel Short  
Indianapolis, IN  

Briana Shockley 
Greenwood, IN 

Chyna Pinner 
Indianapolis, IN 

Tristan Barrows 
Indianapolis, IN 

Courtney Dubay Hodge 
Indianapolis, IN 

Miles Hodge 
Indianapolis, IN 

Akia Tabor 
Indianapolis, IN 

Auriel Williams 
Indianapolis, IN 

Daisy Pickett 
Avon, IN 

Brianna Barbato 
Carmel, IN 

Jennifer DeRocher 
Clayton, IN 

Miranda Ryder 
Indianapolis, IN 

Rochelle Goddard 
Avon, IN 

Kelsey Hemmings 
Indianapolis, IN 

Michael J. Brown 
South Bend, IN 



 
Cassie Isza  
Granger, IN 

Roman Isza 
Granger, IN 

Brianna Gates 
Indianapolis, IN  

Amber Redinger 
Elkhart, IN 

Christina Snider 
Goshen, IN 

Trish Austin 
South Bend, IN 

Vicky Kasznia 
South Bend, IN 

Jill Forte 
Fort Wayne, IN 

Monique Hughes 
South Bend, IN 

Sheer Brown  
South Bend, IN 

Michael Brown 
South Bend, IN 

Jamie McCabe 
Indianapolis, IN 

Angie Schlueter 
Marion, IN 

Terry Schlueter 
Marion, IN 

Kate Miller 
Indianapolis, IN 

Greg Miller 
Indianapolis, IN 

Ryan Foster 
Indianapolis, IN 

Ellen Miller 
Indianapolis, IN 

Shaunna Peters 
Mishawaka, IN 

Brock Thompson 
Mishawaka, IN 

Marti Boyd 
Mishawaka, IN 

Jim Boyd 
Mishawaka, IN 

Nancy Gradeless 
Mishawaka, IN 

Sharon Marshal 
Mishawaka, IN 

Kim Fietz 
Osceola, IN 

Jennifer Terrell 
Darlington, IN 

Jaron Terrell 
Darlington, IN 

Madeline Parker 
Darlington, IN 

Nicole Parker 
Darlington, IN 

Sam Terrell 
Darlington, IN 



 
Daria Terrell 
Darlington, IN 

Clyde Cain 
Darlington, IN 

Sara Mikel 
Elkhart, IN 

Rebecca Persoon 
Elkhart, IN 

Douglas Persoon 
Elkhart, IN 

Julia Neal 
Columbus, IN 

Thomas O’Brien 
Michigan City, IN 

CC:  
 
Daniel Rusyniak, M.D. 
Secretary, Indiana Family and Social 
Services Administration 
Email: daniel.rusyniak@fssa.in.gov  
 
Allison Taylor 
Director, Office of Medicaid Policy and 
Planning  
Email: allison.taylor@fssa.in.gov 
 
Cora Steinmetz 
Incoming Director, Office of Medicaid 
Policy and Planning  
Email: cora.steinmetz@fssa.in.gov  
 
Kathy Leonard 
Director, Reimbursement and Actuarial 
Services 
Email:  kathleen.leonard@fssa.in.gov 

Rebecca O’Brien 
Michigan City, IN 

Melanie Copeland 
Indianapolis, IN 

Melissa J Wentland 
Fort Wayne, IN 
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